

Gun Board Monthly Meeting

Aug 4 2017

Meeting called to order 6:10 pm

Members present

Non-Members present

Dave Kono

Nicole Kono

Carl Overland

~~Shane Bettenhausen~~

Marty Setinc

FALLON COUNTY COMMISSION	
Initial	Date
DR	9-25-17
Sp	9-25-17
11	9-25-17

Anthony Hanson

Minutes from the last meeting were read, Carl made a motion to accept the minutes Dave seconded.

Old Business:

R Shane said money to start the gate project has been put into the budget he will find out if budget is going to be approved. Carl said he is still working on the gate and is going to contact Continental gate out of Billings because they sell and install the gate system we are looking at.

Carl said he would ask Gary to bid a poured wall for a safe area on the outdoor pistol range.

Shane said that Larry got the bid for the ventilation system enclosure, and that Larry plans on starting late Sept.

Shane said that there is 5 people signed up for Scholastic action shooting so far. He said they will shoot 2 Wednesdays a month. He will run it through the end of the year then after the first will officially join the organization.

There will be a parent meeting Monday Aug 21 and the first shoot will be Wednesday Aug 23. Mike Stark is going to supply the 22 pistols for the sass shoots. Cost will be \$ 5 per match to cover the cost of ammunition. Marty said he would talk to Kyle @ Ace about ammunition.

Carl said he is not getting anywhere with bullseye camera system. He has found another company and is going to contact them.

New Business:

Anthony brought up adding steel targets to the rifle range. He said his idea is to add a steel popper at the 200 and 300-yard targets that will handle most modern rifle calibers and put a 50 bmg target at the 425-yard target, due to the increasing number of 50 cal rifles coming to Baker.

Brad Stanhope asked about changing the targets from 2 ft. high to 4 ft. on the rifle range. He said that he will take care of changing it. Dave made a motion to let Brad change the targets, Marty seconded the motion passed. Anthony will let Brad know.

Anthony and Marty brought up changing the frames on the rifle range from metal to wood using RR ties. After discussion talked about changing one and see how it works. Carl said he would talk to Sobe with BNSF when they bring their section truck in, about ties.

Dave brought up having a free day at the range with trap, rifle, pistol and archery available for people to try. Shane said he would talk to the Commissioners.

Carl brought up possibly doing a veteran's day at the range possibly July 4 2018 with firearms of the periods to shoot.

4H shooting sports would like to use the range Mon, Tus, and wed this fall.

The board voted that Dave Kono will be Pres. Anthony Hanson will be Vice Pres, and Carl will continue as Sec.

Next meeting will be Sept. 11 2017

Carl made a motion to adjourn the meeting Anthony Seconded

Meeting adjourned at 7:05 pm